
NORTHERN  NAVIGATORS 
GNF Summer League event at 
Tunstall Hills 
Wednesday, 16

th
 April 2003 

 
Map 1 - 2.1km / 50m - 8 controls (short, medium part 1) 
Map 2 - 2.1km / 65m - 8 controls (medium part 2, long part 1) 
Map 3 - 4.0km / 120m - 11 controls (long part 2) 
 

Part 1 & 2 times shown in brackets 
 
Short - 2.1km, 50m, 8 controls (map 1) 
1. Debby+Barnaby Warren W40,M10 NN 17.28 
2. Emma+Natasha Ratcliffe W11,W15 ind 35.50 
3. Matthew+Kathryn Ratcliffe M9,W12 ind 36.27 
4. Watson family ? ind 42.25 
 
Medium - 4.2km, 115m, 16 controls (maps 1 & 2) 
1. Frank Major M55 NN 36.14  (17.00 / 19.14) 
2. Bob Pinkney M65 NATO 40.14  (16.00 / 24.14) 
3. Damien Law M21 UNOC 48.34  (16.35 / 31.59) 
4. Dave Raymond M40 NATO 49.08  (18.30 / 30.38) 
 
Long - 6.1km, 185m, 19 controls (maps 2 & 3) 
1. Ed Nash M21   KNOB 28.37  (11.25 / 17.12) 
2. Vegard Brox M21 KNOB 30.56  (11.58 / 18.58) 
3. Patrick Smyth M45 BAOC 36.56  (14.30 / 22.26) 
4. Rory Matheson M20 SHUOC 38.45  (17.38 / 21.07) 
5. Andy Berne M35 NATO 40.45  (15.05 / 25.40) 
6. Paul Vincent M35 KNOB 45.07  (16.40 / 28.27) 
7. Gary Russell M21 NN 46.05  (17.28 / 28.37) 
8. Julian Warren M40 NN 46.15  (17.38 / 28.37) 
9. Colin Matheson M45 NATO 51.33  (20.00 / 31.33) 
10. Chris Bradford M50 NATO 51.53  (19.00 / 32.53) 
11. Lewis Matheson M21 NATO 52.20  (20.30 / 31.50) 
12. Boris Spence M45 NN 53.19  (24.00 / 29.19) 
13. Fred Miller M50 NATO 58.20  (26.22 / 31.58) 
 
 
Organiser / planner's comments - Rob McKenna 
Many thanks for all turning up - I hope you enjoyed the area and the 
courses. 
Tunstall can be very fast (as proven by Ed - sub 5 minute k's) and has 
some very nice features and fabulous views, but this is marred by the 
constant threat of vandalism by the local youths. 
I tried to minimise the risk to the courses by triplicating the control site 
marking, but even this was thwarted at control 7 on map 2. One other 
site had its card removed - number 8 on map 3.  I hope this did not spoil 
your run. 
 

If anybody would like a copy of their part 1 map, I will bring them along 
to the next Wednesday evening event at Bolam Lake. 
 

Please note the change to the parking area for Princess Anne Park - it 
is now NZ 303557, not as shown on earlier GNF fliers. 


